Sheriff Hutton

Village News



Number 559 June 2016

Parish Council www.sheriffhutton.co.uk

The Parish Council met on the 13th May 2016. Councillors present at the meeting were Douglas Wooles (Chairman), Penny Bean (Vice-Chairman), David Smith, Marcus Oxendale, Martin Dodd & Sally Downing, Cllr Eric Hope and the Clerk was Louise Pink.

Councillor Douglas Wooles was re-elected as Chairman and Councillor Penny Bean as Vice Chairman to serve for the year 2016/2017.

Planning Applications for consideration

16/00828/CAT 12 Coble Lane, Sheriff Hutton To fell x1 Evergreen in front garden for Mr E Jackson. No Objection.

Ryedale District Council – Decisions and Appeals

16/00300/FUL Glebe Farm, Coble Lane, Sheriff Hutton

Formation of 40, x 25m outdoor horse riding arena for private use together with area of hardstanding. Approved.

Coach Road Second Enquiry – 14th and 15th June 2016

Following appeals against the decision of the first inquiry, the inspector appointed by the Secretary of State has agreed to hold a second inquiry into the application to designate the Coach Road in Sheriff Hutton Park as a public footpath. This will take place in the Village Hall starting on Tuesday June 14th and Wednesday 15th. Please make a date in your diary to attend. The Parish Council hopes that as many people as last year will attend this inquiry. Your support is vital to demonstrate the importance of the footpath to the community.

Fracking Update

Councillor Bean attended an information event held between Parish and Town Councillors and INEOS who hold the licence for Fracking in this area. They are in the process of contracting for Seismic Testing to be carried out in the areas they hold licences for, apart from National Parks and AONBs The results of the tests will then be analysed and decisions made regarding the areas to be fracked with a view to starting work by 2018 subject to planning approval. Prior to any planning applications being lodged INEOS intend to hold discussions with the parish and town councils in the areas that will be affected. They will also be holding more community information events, dates and venues to be announced later.

Next Meeting

The date of the next Parish Council meeting is Friday 10th June 2016 @ 7.30pm in the Village Hall.

Louise Pink, the Parish Clerk, can be contacted regarding all Parish Council matters at sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com or on 07511 873791. 1 Sirocco Court, Fossway, York. YO31 8FE.

Village Hall AGM - Tuesday 7th June, 7.30pm

If you've wondered what *your* village community centre has been doing during 2015, or if you are just wondering what it looks like from the inside then come along on the 7th and all will be revealed!

Village Ramble

The June walk is a circular one from Coxwold to Husthwaite and back along Beacon bank which includes passing an Alpaca farm. Lunch will be at the Fauconberg Arms in Coxwold. So, get your walking shoes ready and have a morning enjoying the countryside around us. The date for the ramble is **Thursday**, **June 30**th. If you have not been before why not join us for a walk in friendly company and a relaxed lunch – what could be better. We meet at the **Village Hall car park at 9.30am** and return to the village between 2 and 3pm.

Message from the Jumblies

Thank you so much to everyone who supported the last Jumble Sale. We had mountains of jumble and despite the forecast fortunately the weather was good enough for us to have tables outside. The total raised was £1591, which was shared by our local Bowls and Cricket Clubs. This brings the running total to £7952

The months zip along and we only have two more events before our summer break. Our Jumble Sale on 18th June will be to raise money for the **Alzheimers Society**, which we are sure is a cause many people will like to support. Alzheimers is a most cruel disease, and it does not discriminate —as well as it affecting many older people an increasing number of younger people are now being diagnosed with early onset Alzheimers. Your donations of good condition jumble, clothes, bric-a-brac, toys, books and household linen etc will be most welcome. We will be at the Village Hall between 9am and 12 noon to receive anything you would like to send to us. Tombola prizes and cakes will also me very much appreciated.

The books will be on sale from 1pm with the main jumble sale starting at 2pm.

This illness can affect any of us, directly or indirectly and our support is vital to the Alzheimers Society. If you don't have any jumble but feel you would like to make a financial donation to help them in their work, please contact any of the Jumblies.

Many thanks

Our Summer Coffee Morning will be on Saturday 2nd July between 10am and 12 noon, at **Midway, Main Street** and will be raising money for The Yorkshire Air Ambulance, another worthy cause, especially for people living in rural areas.

We can't guarantee perfect weather but we can guarantee you an enjoyable, relaxing morning with the Jumblies. We particularly enjoy the Coffee Mornings which are much less stressful than the Jumble Sales and we can have the opportunity to chat with everyone. Hopefully the weather will be kind and we can sit in the garden. There will be a cake stall and Second Hand Jewellery Stall, as well as our usual tombola and raffle. Admission £2

Please come along and join us. We are looking forward to seeing all our usual supporters and hopefully some new ones too.

Please be assured of our appreciation for your continued support

Penny Bean 878392

Health Visitor Drop-in

The Health Visitor will be next at the Village Hall from 9.30am – 11.30am on **Thursday 9th June** during the Toddler Session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her. Anyone wanting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop into Toddlers (if not attending anyway) while they are waiting, but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate room.

Super-Mobile Library

The super-mobile library will visit the Village Hall Car Park between 10.00 and 12.00 noon on **Fridays 10th and 24th May.**

Friends of the Village Hall

Bulmer Choir in Concert

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall ~ 17th June 2016 ~ 7.30pm : Doors open 7pm

This popular local choir, under the direction of Ryan O'Ehley, will take us from the battlefields of WWI, via Broadway, the Scottish glens and the cotton plantations, to end on a magical mystery tour with the Beatles!

Tickets £6 to include wine / juice and nibbles which will be served during the interval.

Tickets from Margaret Fisher 878314 or Jill Johnson 878545

In aid of Sheriff Hutton Village Hall.

A warm welcome to all to what we hope will be a relaxed and fun summer's evening!

What Shall We Do Today?

I go on holiday shortly. One of the first questions that will be asked when we arrive is "What shall we do for the rest of the day?" The answer will depend upon the weather, personal preferences, what is available and a consensus of opinions. Life is full of choices, over three dozen every day. Many go unnoticed and concern only ourselves; what to wear, to eat, time to go to bed etc. Other choices though affect other people, and perhaps we have to learn to compromise or give way. We may even have to do something we don't particularly want to do for the sake of someone else's pleasure and enjoyment, or for their good.

When Moses brought the Jews to the Promised Land, he said this to them. "You have choices to make when you settle in this land. You can take what you want and live at the expense of others, or you can live God's way, in communities which care for one another, even the stranger, so that all may live life to the full." Moses urged them to do the latter. Jesus said, "I have come that you might have life, life in its fullness."

This means that it matters what choices we make where we and others are concerned. We have to look at the bigger picture and decide how our choices will affect and enrich other lives. David Hockney painted an enormous canvas of Trees in Winter at Warter. It was made up of 72 small canvasses, which by themselves did not make sense, but put together formed a wonderful painting. Our choices may seem trivial, but put together with other peoples, they present a bigger picture, which might mean that we have to alter our original idea to fit something which is overall much better for all concerned. This happens in families, communities, nationally and internationally as we determine a way forward - a way that will be of benefit to all concerned. Remember, you matter and so do your choices. Now, what shall I do next?

Ann Vaughan

Youth Meeting Shelter

Since 2008 the Shelter on the Playing Field has been a great area for our teenagers to meet up and has been well respected by them until recently what a shame that it has now been vandalised by a minority of young people who seem to take a delight in willful damage. We know that the majority of users have valued a place set aside for them and it would be terribly wrong for this to be reflected on all our teenagers in the village. We would remind everyone that it is dangerous to climb on the shelter and would ask villagers to be aware of this if they see a child on the roof.

We received a grant to build the shelter as a one-off and there is no money to repair the roof. We are appealing for volunteers to give time and materials to repair the shelter, if this does not happen then unfortunately the shelter will have to be dismantled.

Contact Tim 878711 Meg 878136

FAREWELL

As many of you will know, our vicar the Revd. Chris Ellis recently suffered a severe stroke. Although he has made a marvellous recovery, he and his wife have decided that the best interest for his future health, his family and his 5 parishes will be served if he retires.

To express our thanks and to mark this occasion the parishioners in the Benefice are holding a party in the Village Hall on Sunday 26th June at 5.30pm. There will be food, entertainment and a cash bar. There is no charge but to help with catering we would ask if people wishing to join in this occasion would get a ticket from either churchwarden – see below

Many of you will have met Chris not only at Sunday services but through baptisms of your children, weddings and funerals when his pastoral care has been much appreciated. If you would like to contribute to the presentation which will be made during the evening as a 'Thank You' for all Chris's his care and support over the past 11 years; contributions will be gratefully received by the Churchwardens, John Oakley [Old School House 878754] or Roy Thompson [May Rose Cottage 878644]. Cheques should be made payable to 'Forest of Galtres Churches'

Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club

It's been a mixed start to the 2016 season with the club struggling for consistent form in the Hunters and District Senior League with each team only managing a win each from their games so far. This has not been helped by a number of games being called off due to rain. It's been a better picture in the Pilmoor Evening League where we have played two, won two.

The results up to the 23rd/24th April and individual performances are listed below:

23rd / 24th May

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI won by 9 wkts. Dringhouses 2nd XI 56 all out (Rich Armitage 3-20, Ian Bews 4-3); Sheriff Hutton 57-1 (Geoff Schofield 32*)

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI lost by 4 wkts. Sheriff Hutton 118 all out (Wayne Fawcett 59*); Osbaldwick II 122-6 (Tony Fisher 4-9)

30th April

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI v York 4th XI - Match abandoned due to rain

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI drew with Copmanthorpe 2nd XI. Copmanthorpe 171-8 (Tony Fisher 3-19); Sheriff Hutton 140-6 (Jag Gopalappa 41, Vince Coan 30, Ed Ramsden 27)

4th May (Pilmoor Evening League)

Sheriff Hutton won by 2 wkts. Easingwold 71-6, Sheriff Hutton 73-8

7th Mav

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI lost by 7 wkts. Sheriff Hutton 101 all out (David Hull 31); Woodhouse Grange 3rd XI 105-3

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI won by 19 runs. Sheriff Hutton 175-9 (Alistair Hammond 39, Kal Pedada 37, Pete Batley 27); Huby 2nd XI 156 all out (Tony Fisher 3-34, Jag Gopalappa 4-25)

11th May (Pilmoor Evening League)

Sheriff Hutton won by 15 runs. Sheriff Hutton 121-7 (Joe Schofield 53*), Cravke 106-7

14th May

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI lost by 10 wkts. Sheriff Hutton 103 all out (Tony Fisher 31*); Stillington 2nd XI 104-0

All League games commence at 1.30pm, all Pilmoor games start at 6.30pm. If you are able, please do come to watch and support your village team.

Many thanks to Penny Bean and the Jumblies for the Jumble sale held on Sat 14th May on behalf of the Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club and Sheriff Hutton Bowling Clubs which raised just short of £1600. Special thanks also to Margaret Frank for all her help and organisational advice.



The Queen's 90th Birthday Tea Party

We are celebrating the Queen's 90th Birthday with a village afternoon tea party on Sunday, 12th June at St Helen's, the village Parish Church.

It will be between 2.00 pm. and 4.00 pm. Everyone is very welcome, so please come and join the celebrations with traditional sandwiches and cakes as well as with films and music reflecting the Queen's 90 years! If you feel you can contribute cakes then please let Jill Hodges (878595) know.

The tea party is free and tickets are available from Cath Jones 879144, Penny Bean 878392, Jill Hodges 878595. We look forward to seeing you there.

Sheriff Hutton History Group

Our April AGM presentation by Roy Thompson titled the 'The Battle of Lilling' was an interesting account, not of a physical sword wielding battle but a political, parochial one of words and letters. Thank you Roy and our audience which included villagers from Lilling for their contribution of local knowledge to the evening.

Also in April we were very proud to welcome and show off our archive store to famous author/historian Alison Weir and her party who were on a tour of Richard III sites. Quite a number were Americans and it was very interesting to hear about their historical societies. A big thank you to Jill Johnson for organising the day. We also had a visit from John Smith, a Canadian gentleman, whom we have been helping to trace his family through the Saville line, he thoroughly enjoyed his day in Sheriff.

At the AGM a new committee was formed with Peter Brown as Chairperson, we look forward to continuing our cataloging of the archives and welcoming new donations to add to the growing collection. Membership of £12 for the year 2016/7 is now due, if anyone is interested in supporting the exciting work that the History group members are involved in please contact Beryl Haigh 01347 878363 or Meg 878136

Diary date: **Tuesday June 28th 7.30pm** - A History of Rowntrees - an illustrated presentation by Richard Atkinson about the origins of the confectionery industry in York. An evening to recall those sweet treats long gone. Members £2 Visitors £3 with refreshments.

Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group

Our meeting on Wednesday 11th May was well attended. We had a few visitors and 2 new members joined our group. Kath and Clive Richardson came to tell us about what happened to the last of the 8 children of Margaret Burns.

The next meeting on Wednesday 8th June is a members only meeting. There is no speaker but we will be doing various things throughout the evening. We are doing a put a name to the baby game (would people remember to bring a photo of when they were young) which should be fun. There will be scones with our cup of tea and a general chit chat.

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall Wednesday 8th June 7.30pm

Barbara Grinham 01347878476

The Methodist Church

June seems to be the month when we can begin to feel that the winter blues are past us and now we can begin to get on with things. Everywhere is looking fresh, the grass is growing, blossom on the trees and now we begin to live. Enjoy your outings, experience new things, meet new people and rejoice in this wonderful world we have. Yes, you might say just look at the news, not much good in the world there. A preacher once said we shouldn't bemoan the lack of good news but rejoice that good news is so common-place that it is not news-worthy. It's a point well made. Have a good news month, at the end of each day ask yourself what has been the best bit to-day, you might be surprised. God made a wonderful world, and we people should do our best to keep it as it was intended. A garden where everything is provided for people to share and be happy with one another.

Sunday Services in June

5th 10.30 a.m. Revd Ann Vaughan

12th 10.30 a.m. Villages Together Service at Huby preacher Dr Paul Carter

19th 10.30 a.m. Revd Ann Vaughan (Communion)

26th 10.30 a.m. Revd Elizabeth Cushion

Other Activities

Wednesdays 9.30 a.m. Church open for private prayer and guiet meditation

10.00 a.m. Drop in for Coffee and Chat in the Miss Ward room.

Sheriff Hutton PTFA's 11th Scarecrow Trail - 26th June 2016

Every year we see a wonderful variety of scarecrows across the village and in the school grounds whether it rains or shines. Come along and do the trail this year and see the new creations!

The trail starts at the school where maps and light refreshments will be available from 10am. From 12 noon the school will also be a hive of activity with stalls, games, face painting, hotdogs and lots of family fun activities. The winners of the trail and the top three scarecrows will be announced at 4pm.

Got a fun idea for a scarecrow? - join in! Whether you have a connection to the school or are just feeling creative, everyone in the village is very welcome to enter a scarecrow for the trail.

Entry forms (to get your scarecrow on the trail map) are available to pick up from the post office, the school office or by calling Gill on 01347 878517.

Gardening Club

There are two events in June, firstly the day trip to Lincolnshire on Saturday 11th. We have seats available on the coach if anyone is interested in a day out to visit a well established garden, Saxby Hall and the garden of two garden designers who have incorporated a swimming pond in their own garden at Grinley Hill. Lunch is not included in the price of £25 for non-members, but is available at the Willows garden centre. Refreshments are included at both of the venues. Please contact Christine on 01347878439 if you are interested.

The second event is a evening visit to a private town garden in Kirkbymoorside on Wednesday 15th. Meet in the village hall carpark at 5.45pm.

We hope you have made a note of the Garden Party at Games Hope, Foston on Sunday afternoon of July 3rd. An open fund raising event where everyone is welcome.

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall - 200 Club

May winners were £150 - 191, £100 - 159, £50 - 83, 122, 181 and 209, £25 68, 96, 174, 178 and 233.

St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington

The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest

SERVICES IN JUNE

Sheriff Hutton	5 th	9.30am	Holy Communion	6pm	Benefice Celtic Eucharist, Marton
	12 th	9.30am	Morning Worship		
	19 th	10.30am	Benefice Celebration - see Sutton	6pm	Celtic Meditative Worship, Marton
	26 th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
Farlington	12 th	11.15am	Matins		
	19 th	10.30am	Benefice Celebration - see Sutton		
	26 th	11.15am	Holy Communion (BCP)		
Marton	7 th			6pm	Benefice Celtic Eucharist
	19 th		Benefice Family Eucharist Stillington	6pm	Benefice Celtic Eucharist
Stillington	5 th	9.30am	Morning Worship		
	12 th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
	19 th	10.30am	Benefice Celebration – see Sutton		
	26 th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
Sutton-on- the-Forest	5 th	8am 10.45am	Holy Communion Morning Worship		
tile-Forest	12 th	10.45am	Holy Communion		
	12 th	8am	· ·		
	19	10.30am	Holy Communion Benefice Celebration		
	26 th	10.30am	Sutton & Huby Show		
	20		Cutton & Huby Onow		

EVENTS

June 12 th	Village Tea Party - 2-4pm in the parish church to celebrate HM 90th Birthday			
June 26 th	Farewell Party and Presentation to Revd. Chris Ellis on his retirement. 5.30pm in the Village Hall. Buffet supper, cash bar, music and a chance to say thank you for the past 11 years. No charge but please get a ticket from John Oakley 878754 to help with catering numbers			
July 16 th	Summers Breakfast, Old School House, 2 sittings 8 30-9 30 and 9 30-10 30			

Churchyard and the Glebe Conservation Area

Regular users of the footpaths through the Conservation area (dogwalkers or not) might have noticed the maintenance work being carried out on the historic drystone walls which divide the churchyard from the old Glebe. Buttresses (new and reconstructed) were needed to support the walls damaged by trees or sheep. Further safety and management measures are in hand and overall reconstruction will be carried out over two or more years.

A Conservation Management Plan is at an advanced stage which takes into account wildlife and access areas, and planned future use of the churchyard and wide consultation is scheduled to reduce the risk of the area being a charge on the rates.

We don't have the money for all this work (estimated £10,000) and would welcome donations from members of the community who value these important assets. Donations may be made to the PCC Treasurer, Old School House (cheques to "Sheriff Hutton PCC") - telephone 01347 878754.

Thank you, the Churchwardens

Neighbourhood Watch

The next meeting will be on Monday 27th of June at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall, our local Community Police Officer Nicki Pounder will be present, along with Gail Cook, Ryedale Community Partnerships Officer, to hear your concerns and answer questions.

There will also be a talk on Road Safety Issues, including Drink/Drug driving and the older driver, given by the 95 Alive Road Safety Officer, which should be informative, dare I mention speeding?.

We now have nine co-ordinators in the Village, but we need more to improve coverage, so please come along and see what it is all about, and consider joining the team.

Terry Johnson, Lead Co-ordinator (01347 878626 <u>terryj70@btinternet.com</u>

Village Auction

Many, many thanks to everyone who was involved in any way with the Village Auction on Saturday 23rd April. We had a wonderful team of volunteers, so thank you to all those who donated items, collected and carried items and helped to set out the hall. Thank you to the stage team, kitchen team, the runners, cashiers, clerks, committee bidders, auctioneers and of course to all those who came and stayed and bought items! The auction raised £2,400 and it was another great all-age community event (despite the cold!)

Unfortunately, it would appear that some of the Youth Club equipment was inadvertently included as sale items! If you have ended up with this equipment or if you have table tennis bats/balls/nets, snooker balls and Frisbees, or other sports equipment that you would be willing to donate to Youth Club please call Caroline on 878242.

Many thanks The UCCC

Playgroup

This term, Playgroup children have been enjoying the improving weather and covering a wide range of topics depending on the current interests of each little person. This has included building models, examining our bug hotel, watching the changes in the class tadpoles, completing obstacle courses, learning about dinosaurs, experimenting with floating and sinking and making chocolate soup in the mud kitchen....to name a few!

We are really proud of our village playgroup and as our numbers drop in September as several children leave for school, we are looking for new children to join us. We take children aged 2 – 4 years and can offer funded places. To find out more visit our website www.sheriff-hutton-playgroup.org or call 07717 799646 to book your free trial session!

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club

Home Fixtures for June York Leagues - Saturday June 18th at 9.30am, Sunday June 5th, June 12th at 9.30am. Hovingham League - Monday June 6th, Thursday June 23rd at 6.30pm.

The re-surfaced courts were declared open at our Open Afternoon in April by our Chairman, Neil Watson. The afternoon provided a meeting place for old and new members and the opportunity to try out the new surface. Thank you to Damian, who ran coaching sessions, and to Helen who provided the refreshments. The courts now provide an excellent playing surface and are a great asset to the sporting life in the village.

Junior Tennis. The junior coaching sessions are already running on a Wednesday afternoon but it's not too late to join in. The time is 4.00 to 5.00pm and the coaching is free to Junior Members.

Junior Club Night is on a Friday evening from 6.30pm to 8.30pm.

The matches are underway with some promising results already. Spectators are always welcome, why not come along and enjoy some pre Wimbledon tennis.

Details of the club are always available from josephinejohnson6@gmail.com or telephone 01347 878626

Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists

Our visit to The Yorkshire Arboretum followed on from a talk given by the curator John Grimshaw last winter. It was a chance to see the superb collection of trees, some from the Hillier Nurseries and also from Royal Botanical Gardens, Kew and also to see the development of the wild flower meadows as part of the site. The Arboretum has just obtained a grant from the Heritage Lottery Fund to help them develop the site further so we look forward to seeing how this fabulous resource develops in the future.

Our next meeting will be on Saturday 5th June, when we will be visiting Wharram Quarry. Please meet at the Highway Pub car park at 10am. This is another Yorkshire Wildlife Trust reserve. The site is rich chalk grassland, known for its butterflies and wildflowers so should provide some unusual wild flowers for us to see. There is no cafe on site so you should bring a pack up and a drink.

We hope you can join us at any of our meetings. New members are always welcome. Anyone wishing to join the group or needing more information about Field Naturalists, please get in touch with either Andy on 01904 491308, Jim on 878667 or Tricia on 878995.

Sheriff Hutton Primary School

Our Year 6 children have just returned from another fantastic trip to Sweden. They enjoyed a sunny boat trip around the waterways near Gothenburg then stayed for a few days beside the lake in Bollebygd. They visited our partner school, Gadden and spent time with the Swedish families. It was a wonderful experience which they all enjoyed.

Our focus on reading has continued with a great Book Fair, raising around £180 to be spent on new books for school! The PTFA have also held a successful book sale where the children could get some new reading material for just 10p!

We continue to welcome many people from the village who help in school; listening to reading or joining in with school activities. If you would like to help or just pop in for a visit, we would love to hear from you!

You can find out more about the school and the activities the children are involved in on our school website www.sheriffhuttonschool.org

Coach Road Second Inquiry June 14 - 15th

Hopefully, most villagers now will be aware that the second inquiry into the application to designate the Coach Road in Sheriff Hutton Park as a public footpath will start on Tuesday June 14th in the Village Hall at 10.00am on both days. It is understood that the previous ruling for part designation, as far as the lake, **could be revoked**, as the original objectors have indicated their intention to overturn it.

Are you a dog walker, have children or grandchildren, or just enjoy a circular wander around the fields? All villagers, including those who may not have lived in Sheriff for very long but who value being able to walk the Coach Road, and who wish to preserve historic public usage of the road on foot, are strongly urged to attend. Whilst not of itself evidence, a good attendance by villagers at the last inquiry was noted by the inspector.

Anyone who wishes to speak at the inquiry must attend on the first day, in order to register that fact.

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club

Many thanks to the Jumblies for their wonderful event in May which was shared with the Cricket Club.

Matches have started and the good weather has really helped to prepare the Green. Join us on Monday afternoons at 2pm if you would like to join other new and old players for a good social atmosphere and opportunities to play a game which is both healthy and stimulating.

You might get to enjoy it as much as we do!

MORSE COACHES ጺ TAXI HIRE

Tel: 01347 878 969

www.morse-coaches.com info@morse-coaches.com

DUO HANDIMAN

Handyman services to the Sheriff Hutton area

No job too small

Please call Michael Binnersley Tel: 01347 879056 or 07977 226 595

NICOLA'S CUISINE OUTSIDE CATERING

Tailor Made Menus Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire

Mobile: 07860 612 622

York Wines

Specialist Wine Importers

Retail. Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton www.yorkwines.co.uk

> Tel: 01347 878716 Open daily except Sunday

Angela Mobile Hairdresser

Over 35 years experience

All Aspects of hairdressing Shampoo&Set & Perming

> Tel: 01904 425635 Mobile 07740245642

PHYSIOTHERAPY ACUPUNCTURE AVAILABLE

www.fionawoollons.com 07951 137814 FOSTON



DENTAL SURGEONS

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover: Charlotte Williams

96 The Mount, York Tel: 01904 623 436

Sheriff Hutton Private Hire Pre Booked: Licensed Driver

Taxi for all your transport requirements

helen.hendry@ymail.com Tel: 01347 878 710

Mobile: 07769 21 29 23

Pilates and Swimming with Linzi

PILATES, Circuit Training & Swimming Instructor (STA)

Babies and Children Group & Private lessons Contact Linzi on 07583 936 246

info@linzifitness.co.uk

Puddleducks

Puddleducks

Award Winning Children's Nursery

Open 7.30-6.00pm Purpose built, modern facilities Fully Qualified, Professional Team

Tel: 01347 878648

www.sheriffhuttonnursery.co.uk

pizza's world

Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Off-licence

Sunday - Thursday 4 - 10.30pm (CLOSED Tuesday) Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

Tel: 01347 878 967 www.pizzasworld.co.uk

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS

Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

'Quality Meats at Competitive Prices'

Hot Sandwiches Mon - Fri 10.00 - 2.00

Jerry Petch Tel/Fax: 01347 878 222

J H WRIGHT & SONS

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley York YO41 1JU

Tel: 01759 371 319

Richard Fisher & Associates DENTAL SURGEONS

Richard W Fisher ~ Neil Martin Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall York YO32 5AA

Tel: 01904 490 060

PAUL NELSON

Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND **DFCORATING**

Tel: 01347 878 185



Anna Martinez-Armitage Spanish Tutor

Courses for people of all ages and abilities Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations Conversational & Holiday Spanish

Tel: 07800 634510

W: www.spanish-talk.com W: www.books4spanish.com

Janet Hull

Sewing Tuition Mondays 7 - 9pm

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

mobile 07979484663 Home 01904491001

e-mail janethull@tiscali.co.uk

ALISON MASSINGHAM flowers

Tel: 01347 878345 07786574359

www.alisonmassingham.co.uk

STILLINGTON FISHERIES

for the

finest skinless haddock and cod

Tuesday to Thursday 5.00 - 7.00 Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00 Closed Sunday and Monday The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX

Tel: 01347 811 747

Howardian Contracts

Tracked 360 Excavators 1.5 – 8.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire Drainage, drain repairs, ditching landscaping & pond excavation

Contact : Guy Unsworth 07778 589 952

Howardian Dental Practice

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

WE go the extra mile so YOU don't have to!

Convenient, approachable, professional Dr Christine Parker BDS

Telephone 878 111

Painter & Decorator GRAHAM HILL

"25 Years Experience"

The Byre, Field House Farm Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA

Tel: 01904 468 773

MALCOLM COLLINS

30 Years Experience

Fencing : All Tree Work : Hedge Cutting

Fully Insured

Logs Sold

Loads: Half Loads: Bags (Min 3 bags)

Tel: 01347 878 275

PETER BEAN BUILDING

Federation of Master Builders

Farm Building: Concreting Home Extension and Repairs Tarmacadam and Block Paving Excavation and Drainage

Tel: 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188

Aerial Services – York.co.uk

Fed up with poor reception? ...

Still running off your Old Aerial System?....

ill running off your Old Aerial System?... We offer Fully Insured professional service

Your property left clean and tidy
We supply our own vacuums!

Call Steve on 01904 819 030

BEAUMONT'S GARAGE

MOT Testing Repairs : Servicing

Tel: 01347 878 326

BRIAN FARRER

Village Farm, High Street Thornton-le-Clay

Garden Machinery Service & Repairs

New and Used Machine Sales

12 01653 618 810 07713349240

diane@villagefarm45.fsnet.co.uk

Need help with your Computer?

Internet, hardware, software, upgrades, tuition, or simply an introduction to your PC sorted in your own home

Martin Underwood

01653 619 293 07748 632 563

Underwood Computer Services

CATHY CUNNINGHAM

Painting ~ Decorating ~ Wallpapering
Furniture Painting
Advice with Interior Design

Competitively Priced

Tel: (Bulmer) 01653 618152

THE TREE FELLA Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Forestry Woodchip, Mulch and Logs for Sale Chipping, Log Splitting and Winching Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance

Tel: 01653 627 136 or 07725 053 449

www.samthetreefella.co.uk

EDWARD HULL

BUILDER &

CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354 Mob: 07702 661 664



T: 01347 878 186 M: 0772 769 4428 Extensions Conversions Renovation New Build Conservatories Driveways Repairs

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs

Discount Tyres & Exhausts Electrics & Engine Diagnostics Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment

3–5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ www.i-skelton.co.uk

Tel: 01347 878 790

Flaxton Forge

Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator Bespoke Ironwork made to Commission

Contact: Tom Heys: 01904 468 144

Website: www.flaxtonforge.co.uk

York Boilers Ltd Derek Precious

Worcester Bosch Accredited Gold Installer

Office: 01904 490 421 or Mobile: 07740 493 903 derekprecious@hotmail.com

Neil Eshelby Painter and Decorator

68 Anthea Drive, Huntington, York YO31 9DD

Tel: 01904 654 523 Mobile: 07704 403 358 Email: theeshes@tiscali.co.uk



All aspects of gardening undertaken including;
Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design &
maintenance

Please call Tom for a free quote Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01759 377 561

www.wildlandscapesyork.com

STEPHEN SHIPLEY T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors

6, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton

Tel: 01347 879 173

RICHARD TURNER

Plastering, Tiling, General Building & Conservatories too!

also

Designer Driveways & Patios – Block/Stone Paving & Pattern Imprinted Concrete Free Quotes

Tel: 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566

Paul Waddington Electrical Services

Qualified NAPIT approved Electrician All domestic electrical work carried out 75 Windsor Drive, Wigginton, York

07917 450676 / 01904 769738 paul.waddington@talktalk.net

PETER BELLWOOD

Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer 8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York

ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY
REPAIRED : SERVICED : SHARPENED

Contact : 01347 878 590 Mobile : 07947 045 222

JONATHAN HULL GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd.

for all new
Bathrooms, Tiling, Central Heating,
New Boilers and Repairs
Registered Installer

Daytime Tel: 01347 878 512 Evenings Tel: 01347 878 267 **Village Regular Weekly Activities**

Sun	9.30am	Holy Communion	Parish Church but ch	neck in chu	rch for details	
	10.30am	Morning Service	Methodist Church			
Mon	9.00am	Playgroup	School	2.00pm	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club
				7.30pm	Badminton	Village Hall
Tues	9.00am	Playgroup	School	7.00pm	Circuit Training	Village Hall
	9.15am	Pilates	Village Hall	8.00pm	Pilates	Village Hall
	10.30am	Pilates	Village Hall			
Wed	9.30am	Personal Prayer	Methodist Church			
	9.00am	Playgroup	School			
	9.30 am	Tennis Coaching	Tennis Club			
	10.00am	Drop in for Coffee	Methodist Church			
	10.30am	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club			
Thurs	9.45am	Babes & Toddlers	Village Hall	6.30pm	Youth Group	Village Hall
Fri	9.00am	Playgroup	School			

Additional Activities in June

Addit	ioriai	ACHAINES III 2	un c	
Sun	5 th	10.00am	Field Naturalists visit to Wharram Percy Quarry. Meet at The Highwayman car park	
T	7 th	40.00000		
Tues	/ u i	12.30pm	Over 60's Luncheon Club in Village Hall	
		7.30pm	Sheriff Hutton Village Hall Trust AGM in the Village Hall	
Wed	8 th	7.30pm	Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group Members Only evening in Village Hall	
Thurs	9 th	9.30 – 11.30am	Health Visitor in Village Hall	
Fri	10 th	10.00 – 12.00	Super-mobile Library in the Village Hall car park	
		7.30pm	Parish Council meeting in the Village Hall	
Sat	11 th		Gardening Club day trip to gardens in Lincolnshire	
Sun	12 th	2.00 – 4.00pm	Queen's 90th Birthday Tea in St Helen's Church	
Tues	14 th	10.00am	Coach Road Enquiry in Village Hall	
Wed	15 th	10.00am	Coach Road Enquiry in Village Hall	
		5.45pm	Gardening Club evening visit to a private garden in Kirkbymoorside.	
			Meet in the Village Hall car park	
Fri	17 th	7.00 for 7.30pm	Bulmer Choir in Concert in the Village Hall	
Sat	18 th	2.00 – 4.00pm	Jumblies sale in aid of the Alzheimer's Society	
Fri	24 th	10.00 – 12.00	Super-mobile Library in the Village Hall car park	
Sun	26 th	10.00am –	PTFA Scarecrow Trail – start at the School	
		4.00pm		
		5.30pm	Farewell to Chris Ellis party in the Village Hall	
Mon	27 th	7.30pm	Neighbourhood Watch meeting in the Village Hall	
Tues	28 th	7.30pm	History Group A History of Rowntrees in the Village Hall	
Thurs	30 th	9.30am	Village Ramble through Coxwold and Husthwaite. Meet in Village Hall	
			car park	

Dates to Note 2016

July	2 nd	10.00 – 12.00 Jumblies Coffee Morning at Midway, Main Street		
	3 rd	afternoon Gardening Club Garden Party at Games Hope, Foston		
	11 th	7.30pm	Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall	
	12 th	7.30pm	Friends of the Village Hall Meeting in the Village Hall	
	16 th	8.30 - 10.30	Summers Breakfast at Old School House	
	26 th	7.30pm	History Group Archive Open Evening in Village Hall	
Sept	24 th		Jumblies Coffee Morning	
	30 th	7.30pm	History Group The Pickering Murals in Village Hall	
Nov	7 th	7.30pm	Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall	

To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689 or email villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk

To contact the Village News production team email <u>villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk</u> or call Richard and Wendy Haste (878581) or Brian and Lynne Shepherd (878310)

Items for the July Village News should reach the Editors by no later than June 18th